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What a delightful way to welcome in the month of April 

with a member induction at the first meeting.   

Welcome Elianna. 

Congratulations also to Peter Cribb and Anwar Alishek 

on the launch of Words & Pictures last week.  This is a 

fantastic project which could be reimaged in many com-

munities and provide the same positive impact. 

Together with the Learning Portal project, this concept 

may make such a difference to children from non Eng-

lish speaking backgrounds. 

 

 

        Some great photos on pages 6 & 7 of  

       exchange student Lisa and PE Del King  

       enjoying the delights of Safari.  For more  

       delights, Friend Chris Drenen or Del  

       on Facebook. 

                                                      https://www.facebook.com/youthexchange9800/?pnref=story 

A reminder to everyone of an exciting District initiative at Queen Victoria  

Market next Sunday, April 17th.    Following on from last years successful  

Rotary Expo at the Queen Vic Market we have been offered the opportunity to 

promote all Club and District Projects on Sunday April 17th. 

If you are interested in promoting your Club Project to the public  

please contact peter.shepheard@bigpond.com 

 

I encourage everyone to share this event with family and friends and support 

the message of RotaryðDoing Good in the World! 

 

 

  Be a Gift to the World! 

Lesley 

 

April is Rotary Maternal & Child Health Month  

mailto:peter.shepheard@bigpond.com


 

 Presidentôs Report 6th April 2016 

Hughôs Column 

Rotarians & friends, 

The Club inducted new member Eliana Cuppari on 

Wednesday 6 April.  

Eliana was inducted at our breakfast meeting and was 

warmly welcomed by members. Her initial inquiry 

about Rotary was made through the ôWomen in  

Rotaryõ website (rotarywomen.org.au), an initiative of 

the Rotary Club of Albert Park led by Kerry  

Kornhauser. This website was developed in support  

of the  1989 Council on Legislation vote of Rotary  

International to admit women into Rotary clubs 

worldwide, which remains a watershed moment in the 

history of Rotary.  

Our Club supports the ideal of a Rotary culture where 

men and women work together to better the lives of 

individuals and communities.  

We look forward to working with Eliana, particularly 

on youth programs in which she has considerable  

professional expertise.  Welcome Eliana.  

 

The Board met on April 5 and made a number of 

resolutions.  

Things of note are:  

(1) The Investment Committee  tabled a Statement 

of Advice from Bridges Financial Services Pty Ltd. 

The Board adopted this and the committee has been 

authorised to proceed with the investment strategy 

prepared for the Club. Members can view the  

strategy on the members only area of the Clubõs  

website. Income from the investments will be used  

to fund community projects.  

 

(2) The Club is partnering with Kensington  

Neighbourhood House and Victoria Police in trialling 

a Learning Portal  as a pilot project. The issue is that 

many Horn of Africa children are arriving at school 

more than a year behind the norm. This is confirmed 

by NAPLAN testing. The idea is to remediate the 

problem through pre -school experience, to see if  

we can assist the parents to better prepare their 

children for school and so avoid the problem  

persisting.  Victoria Police would  provide iPads that 

would be used to access a homepage from which key 

learning sites could be launched. Congratulations to 

Peter Cribb and Lesley McCarthy and others for  

developing this initiative.  

(3)  The Club has  

contributed $500 to 

the Wycheproof  

project , a Gateway  

Supercluster project 

initiated by Keilor  

Rotary.  

The project will assist 

the Wycheproof school 

conduct an educational 

excursion to the 

Healesville Sanctuary. 

The school has 115  

students involving 75 families who mainly receive 

their incomes either directly of indirectly from 

farming activities. These families have experienced 

hardship with the failure of the last two annual  

harvests as a result of drought conditions.  

 

(4) The Club has been requested to assist with the 

supply of laptop computers (20) for the Sputnik 

Girls Home in Sri Lanka , in conjunction with South 

Australian Belair Uniting Church.  

The Board has resolved to support the project 

through the organisation of a container of  

computers and other equipment.  

 

The Club has contributed $2,500.00 to The  

Rotary Foundation.  

This was made up of a pledge of $2,000.00 made at 

the Bendigo Conference, plus $500.00 from the 

sale of books at Conference that were from Royce 

Abbeyõs private collection donated to the Club by 

his family. Thanks to Allan Bruno for organising the 

book sale. 

 

Next meeting:  

Wednesday 13 April ð Breakfast meeting, with 

Wayne Hayworth, Principal, Mount Alexander 

College, as our Guest Speaker.  

 

 

 

 

 

Hugh  

President, 2015-2016  



 

 

 

 

 

President Hugh welcomed all to todayôs meeting with a special and warm greeting for  Fiona Clay and 

Eliana Cuppari.  He then proceeded with following announcements: 

1.  Hugh thanked everyone associated with organising the Blue Moon Function, with specific thanks  

  to Josie Magri for another good evening. 

2.  Next Sunday, we have a fundraising BBQ at Bunnings in Geelong Road West Footscray.  Please  

 advise Ted of your availability. 

3.   Wayne Hayworth, Principal at the Mount Alexander College will be our Guest Speaker at next  

  weekôs meeting.  We are working together to establish an Interact club for students at the college.  

4.    On 18th May, the Quest premises will not be available for our Wednesday meeting, so we are  

  looking to have an alternate venue/possible Vocational visit on that date - to be advised. 

5.    Rotary East Keilor in conjunction with Rotary Essendon have the Moonee Valley Art Show on  

  the weekend of 16-18th Apreil.  The Opening Night is on Friday 16th @ 6.30pm .  This event is 

  held at the historic North Park Mansion, 69 Woodland St, Essendon, See president Hugh if you  

  wish to attend.  

6.  We are planning to hold another "Guess Who is coming to Dinner" night on  Saturday 21st  

 May.  Josie and Hugh are organising and will provide further details. 

7.  Unfortunately, due to difficulties with council permits, the proposed childrens school holiday  

 carnival was unable to proceed due.  We hope to be able to run this event at a later date. 

8.  The opening of the Werribee Opportunity shop has again been delayed due to council permit. 

9.  Grace Hollow, a recipient of a school scholarship sent the club a Thank You card. 

10.  The Investment Committee document will be loaded on website for members only viewing 

11.  The Board has approved  $500 for a cluster project to assist young children from the Wycheproof 

 farm communities to come in to city on a trip 

12.  Peter Cribb displayed a book made as a joint venture between Eritrean school and Flemington 

 Primary school ; Words & Pictures.  All proceeds are going to EAHA.   $15.00 see Peter 

  

Induction of new member 

President Hugh Stewart had the great honour to induct a 

new member into the club this week,  Eliana Cuppari.   

After reading the formal requirements to the new member 

he extended his hand and warmly welcomed Eliani to the 

club, all the members then welcomed Eliana with a warm 

Rotary handshake. 

  

As this was the first meeting for the month, the sub com-

mittee meet8ings then followed. 

 

A Sergeants session was not held as we went overtime. 

 

Meeting closed. 

 
Meeting Minutiae: 

Apologies:   Eugene Odachowski , Len Seddon, Vance Hilton, Dell King, Lisa Murr, Lesley Mc Carthy,  

   Anwar Alishek, Josie Magri, Donal Murtagh,  

Make Ups:  Eugene Odachowski, Peter Cribb, Hugh Stewart, John Sklenar,  

   All Board members attending meeting yesterday. 

Visitors:  Fiona Clay, Eliana Cuppari 

Raffle:  Peter Donnellan who kindly donated the prizes to our visitors. 

Weekly Meeting Minutes 6th April 2016 



 

A strong crowd attended the launch of Words & Pictures at the 100 Storey Building last Tuesday.  A 

large number of members of EAHA were present, including a atraditional coffee ceremony enjoyed by 

all. 

 

Professor Maureen Ryan was joined by Sarah Tartakover from VU to explain the project, and the in-

volvement of Anwar Alishek and students from the refugee school in Kassala, Sudan; Peter Cribb from 

RC Flemington, Lesley McCarthy and students from Flemington Primary School, and volunteers from the 

community. 

 

Simon Conlon, Lachlann Carter and Jessica Tran from the 100 Storey Building were on hand to support 

the event with Simon providing outstanding, humorous and imaginative commentary for the children pre-

sent. 

 

Issy, a student from Flemington and one of the authors in the book spoke about her involvement, the 

thoughts and feelings of the children who created the text to accompany the images, and her delight in the 

final book.  She did a marvellous job in front of an unknown audience and enjoyed the experiences avail-

able at the site. 

 

A reporter from SBS was also on hand, recording interviews and filming the launch which will be shared 

with the Tigrinya community.     Thanks to Peter Cribb, Anwar Alishek and Maureen Ryan from VU for 

their perseverance and dedication to this cause.  

 

Books are for sale @ $15 with all proceeds going to EAHA to support the schools in Kassala. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Words & Pictures Book Launch 

Pictured below: Sarah Tartakover & Peter Cribb look on as Issy speaks about the project.     Professor Maureen  listens intently as does 

the EAHA member preparing coffee. 

Below:  Anwar Alishek speaks with Ibrahim from SBS.  Right:              Anwar and members of EAHA. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Guess Who Is Coming to Dinner? 

 

 

 
Guess who is coming to dinner  

 
Date: Saturday 21 May, 2016 

 
Time: 7:30 pm 

 
Hosts are required  

 
 

Please advise Josie/Chris if you would like 
 to be a host for the evening 

 
How many you would like to host 

 
or if you are coming as a guest 

 
 

Venue: At your hostôs place 
 
 

BYO - Alcohol and soft drinks  
 
 

Cost: $30 per person payable to the host on the night 
 
 

RSVP: Friday 6 May, 2016 
 

Josie - 93282451 or Email: josiem@ozonline.com.au 
or 

mailto:josiem@ozonline.com.au


 

 

Rotary Youth ExchangeðSafari 

 

As Safari continues, the Exchange students continue to explore and enjoy the different geographical and cultural aspects of our 

vast land. 

They visited the School of the Air. What the students were not aware of at the time is that fines that were levied for leaving 

belongings on the bus were "donated" to the School. Well done everyone!  

 

 

 

 

Exploring the sites of Alice Springs,  

John Flynnôs gravesite and showing the colours. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


